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During 2016 the Board of Avalon 

(BOP) Incorporated reviewed the 

governance structure to ensure it 

was appropriate to support the 

future vision and direction of 

Avalon.  The Board of Avalon (BOP) 

Incorporated believed that a 

charitable trust structure was more 

appropriate. 

To that end, the Avalon (BOP) 

Incorporated Board passed a 

motion at the Annual General 

Meeting, held on the 29th 

November 2016 to establish the 

Avalon Aotearoa Charitable Trust, 

the objectives and officers 

(Directors/Trustees) of which are, or 

will be the same. 

The trust was incorporated during 

the year and received some 

distributions from Equality Property 

Trust and Avalon (BOP)  

Incorporated prior to balance date. 

The trust began trading on 1 July 

2017 and has been assigned the 

government contracts from that 

date. 
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